Francestown Planning Board

Town of Francestown

Francestown, New Hampshire

NOTICE OF DECISION

At a public meeting held on August 21, 2018, the Francestown Planning Board voted to approve The request by the Francestown Road Agent, which involves tree thinning and brush removal within the town right-of-way on a portion of Old County Road South and all of Journey's End Road. No whole trees with diameters greater than 4 ½ inches or more than 14 feet high will be removed, just limbs and branches of trees whose bases are within the right-of-way. The proposed clearing would take place over the course of the next 12 months. Hand tools and chain saws will be used to do the clearing. Property owners will be notified of the clearing more than 30 days before the work begins, to allow for an appeal process. The Plan is in substantial compliance with the Francestown Zoning Ordinance and Subdivision regulations.

THE FRANCESTOWN PLANNING BOARD

Karen Fitzgerald, Chairperson

cc: Applicant

Planning Board Members Town Clerk **Board of Selectmen**

File

Posted Town Offices, Post Office, www.francestoen-nh.gov